
	

	

24th June 2020 
 
 
 
Dear parents and guardians,  
 
Before the Covid-19 pandemic you may have remembered that Ofsted inspected St 
Bernard’s in late February. Due to the crisis, inspections were suspended across the 
country and any reports due to be published were held back until schools opened 
more widely. We are pleased to let you know that our report is now live on the Ofsted 
website. We have published the report on our school website and a link has been 
text to all parents. 
 
In September 2019, the inspection scheduled changed and reports are much 
shorter. It is difficult for inspection teams to truly capture everything about St 
Bernard’s in such a short visit and as I have mentioned on many occasions, the 
school is not driven by test results or inspection schedules but rather by our values, 
curriculum and how we enable our children to be happy and fulfil the wonderful 
potential they have. We’re really pleased that many comments in the report capture 
this. 
 
On behalf of the staff and governors, I’d like to thank parents for your contributions 
during the inspection process back in February. Many parents wished to speak to 
inspectors about the school and the response to the parental survey was 
overwhelmingly positive and reflective of what we do as a school community.  
 
If you have any feedback regarding the report, please get in contact with me. 
 
 
Yours Faithfully 
 
 
 
Mr S Jevons 
Head of School  
	


